CPIC/Portfolio Management Community Forum
November Meeting Summary

Date:  November 27, 2007 

Location: Room 6029, U.S. Department of Commerce

Co-Chair:  Stuart Simon (Commerce)

Scribe:  Anne Mangiafico (EPA)

Expected Outcomes:

1 - Understanding why IT investments wound up on the OMB Management Watchlist 

2 – Understanding the functions of the eCPIC tool

Major IT investments on the OMB Management Watchlist (MWL)
This portion of the meeting was a Federal employee only discussion.  Many, but not all the agencies had received their OMB Passback scores for their major IT investment Exh. 300 business cases.  OMB revised the criteria used to determine if an investment “passed” or was on the MWL.  The focus of the scoring seemed to vary significantly between agencies, possibly affected by who the OMB scorer was. For most agencies, though, improvements are needed in security and privacy.  
IT Infrastructure Line of Business

Stuart Simon received only one comment on revising the Exhibit 300 to better capture IT infrastructure Line of Business information.  The comment reflected the general sentiment that it would be very difficult and probably not worth the effort to try to reconcile the funding definition used in the OMB A-11 Section 53 and 300 with the definition used in the infrastructure LOB data call.
eCPIC Demonstration

Booze Allen gave a demonstration of the eCPIC tool and how GSA is using it for portfolio management.  Below are the highlights of the discussion:

· eCPIC is a government owned tool managed by 12 Federal agencies which in a  GSA Service Level Agreement with the software developer (Booz Allen).

· The main functions of the tool are to manage the Exhibit 300s and the Exhibit 53 for submission to OMB.  Additional functionality includes scoring investments, ad-hoc reporting, EVM calculations, and multiple security features.

· The tool produces outputs for reporting to OMB, as well as scorecards, portfolio views, Word and Excel reports, and dependency mappings.

· The Change Management Committee (CMC), consisting of representatives from each of the 12 Federal agencies, prioritizes enhancements to the tool which is updated at least 3 times a year.  Specific agency enhancements can be funded separately.
· The tool has a valid C&A.

· The system administration for the tool for each agency consists of approximately .25 FTE.

· Recommendations from the CPIC/PM group included:  enhancing user friendliness, providing portfolio views to bureaus, and implementing a baseline change control workflow process.  The latter two features are being implemented in eCPIC ver. 4.1 scheduled to be released next month.
· Additional questions or demonstrations of the tool should be directed to Dennis Papula at dennis.papula@gsa.gov.

Next Meeting

Date:  January 22, 2008

Time:  1:00 – 3:00 PM
Location:  Department of Commerce, room to be announced
Presenter:  Karen Pica, Federal Acquisition Institute

Send additional topics to Stuart Simon.

